
Internal Audit – ALEO update – Instruction to Head of Audit and Inspection. 
 
5 There was submitted a report by the Head of Audit and Inspection advising of 
the findings of the internal audit work undertaken at the Arm’s Length External 
Organisations within the Council group during the period from October 2024 to 
February 2025. 
 
After consideration, the committee 
 
(1) noted the report; and 
 
(2) instructed the Head of Audit and Inspection to submit a further report to this 

committee, including an update on the implementation of actions arising from 
the audits undertaken. 

 
 


